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[Dr. McKinley, message Depend On The Power Of The Holy Spirit]  < 278 > 
It’s great to see you tonight, thankful that you’re here, thankful for 
this wonderful time of praise that we’ve shared together. I always 
appreciate that so much and I appreciate our praise team, our 
instrumentalists, Rick, your leadership always outstanding and a…, it just 
always seems to be such a perfect fit for where we are, for what we’re 
doing as we’re studying the Word of God together. Right now in particular 
we’ve been looking at the Upper Room Discourse, which actually is a 
portion of Scripture that begins in John chapter 13, in the Gospel of John 
and goes all the way through, really, John chapter 17 as we see what 
happens in the life and the ministry of Jesus in the final hours, just 
before He goes to the cross. And if you’ve seen the movie, The Passion, 
you know that most of the sequences that flash back from the Cross outside 
of a few to His childhood go back to the Upper Room and to the things that 
Jesus was saying and teaching and instructing His disciples. And so I 
really believe that if there’s a place for us to focus our attention, to 
try to understand and discover what God intends, what Christ desires for 
those who are His followers, the things that are important, the things 
that are significant, the things that are characteristic of true followers 
of Jesus Christ. They’re to be found in this portion of Scripture a…, here 
in the gospel of John and so we’ve been examining that together on 
Wednesday evenings and trying to learn together something of the truths 
and of the lessons that will help us to be faithful to Christ in this hour 
and to seize every opportunity to live our lives whole heartedly and fully 
for Him. 
 
We’re calling this series, What Does The Lord Require Of Me? And of all 
the lessons that I can share with you there is not one that has greater 
significance and in need of greater grasp then the lesson that I will 
share with you tonight. Found in John chapter 14 and we begin our reading 
together in verse 16, John 14 in verse 16: 
 
16“And I will pray the Father, and He will give you another Helper, that He 
may abide with you forever–17the Spirit of truth, whom the world cannot 
receive, because it neither sees Him nor knows Him; but you know Him, for 
He dwells with you and will be in you. 18I will not leave you orphans; I 
will come to you.” 
 
And then look over in verse 26: 
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“But the helper, the Holy Spirit, whom the Father will send in My name, He 
will teach you all things, and bring to your remembrance all things that I 
said to you.” 
 
Jesus is making something very clear in this place and that is my best and 
your best will always be less than what God expects or God desires of us. 
I can never be wise enough, smart enough, sharp enough, mature enough to 
live the life that Jesus requires of me of my own strength, of my own 
effort, of my own accord. If you don’t thank that that is a true statement 
then you just need to rewind to the end of chapter 13 and see how that 
Jesus has just told Peter that he’s going to deny Him and Peter with all 
of the energy he has in him he says, Lord everybody may deny You but not 
me. I’m ready to die for You. But, of course, we know that Peter, when the 
pressure came in his life ultimately did something that he never dreamed 
that he would do because he had to come to the end of himself. He had to 
realize, as I have to realize and you have to realize that no matter how 
hard we try, no how…no matter how determined we may become, no matter how 
resolved our hearts may be to say I am gonna go out and I am gonna live 
for Christ, we cannot do it on our own and therefore one of the most 
important things that we must learn about what the Lord requires of us is 
that we must depend on the Holy Spirit, depend on the power of the Holy 
Spirit to be at work in and through our lives as we live day after day. 
Living in the power of the Holy Spirit is the secret to living in victory 
in the Christian life. It’s learning and discovering who the Spirit is and 
what the Sprit does in your life because Jesus never intended for you to 
live your life simply trying to follow His example and to emulate Him of 
you own best effort. He intends for you and for me to come to the place 
where we realize that we can’t, but He can and He will, because He has 
given us His Spirit to enable us to live the Christian life. Now candidly 
the subject of the Holy Spirit is one of the most exaggerated and ignored 
of all of the subjects of the Bible. On the one hand it’s very exaggerated 
and we live in a world where you can flip channels and you can see every 
kind of exaggerated manifestation of a Holy Spirit that you can imagine. 
People who are trying to seize God and seize power and to take charge and 
to act as though they have some kind of holy voltage that they can walk 
around with and just sort of shock people a…, into spiritual life and 
there is a significant amount of teaching that is exaggerated on the 
person and the work of the Holy Spirit. On the other hand you have, not 
just the exaggeration of the Holy Spirit but you have the other ditch and 
it’s called, just ignoring the Holy Spirit. Oh, we acknowledge Him in some 
of our confessions and some of our prayers, but really beyond that there’s 
not really a keen sense of reliance and dependence upon the work of the 
Holy Spirit and so we kinda know a Holy Spirit’s out there but we just 
kinda keep goin, you know, in our own effort, our own strength, our own 
a…, our own way. And so we need to understand that it’s always true of the 
work of our adversary Satan, that he doesn’t care which ditch he gets us 
in as long as he keeps us in the ditch. He doesn’t care if you’re in the 
ditch of exaggerated a…, expression of the Holy Spirit or in the ditch of 
simply ignoring the Holy Spirit. He just doesn’t want us to understand and 
therefore to ultimately engage and rely upon the power of the Holy Spirit 
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in our lives. And yet, Jesus said, this is what matters, I am going to 
send you a Helper, I’m going to send you, as though it were, an enabler, 
who will allow you to be able to live the life that I desire of you. And 
in John 14 and then in one other portion in John 16 Jesus gives clear, 
important and specific instruction about the Holy Spirit. Now let’s 
tonight just take time to look together at this subject of the Holy Spirit 
and do our best to at least engage our minds and hearts afresh and anew 
that we may live in the fullness of the Holy Spirit. And if we’re going to 
do that then there’s several things that we need to understand about the 
text in front…before us. 
 
The first thing that we need to do is that we need to RECOGNIZE THE 
PERSONALITY OF THE HOLY SPIRIT. The Bible is very specific, Jesus tells us 
that the Holy Spirit is a specific, distinct person, the 3rd member of the 
Godhead. He is co-equal and co-eternal with God the Father and God the 
Son, God the Holy Spirit. And Jesus makes that very clear in the statement 
that I’ve just read to you, John chapter 14 and verse 16: 
 
“I will pray the Father, and He will give you another Helper,…” 
 
Now the word another that is there is an important word in it’s usage in 
the original language, in the original Greek New Testament. There are 2 
words in the Greek for the word another. One of those words is the word 
“heteros” “heteros” you know that things that are “hetero” are opposite. 
Obviously, heterosexual means male and female. But the word “heteros” 
means different in another kind. I’m driving a Ford, but let’s say I 
decide that I’m going to trade that automobile and I’m going to get 
another, but this time I’m gonna go to a Toyota. So I am moving from one 
type of automobile to another, another of a different kind. But there’s 
another word in the New Testament and it is found in a variety of places 
and it is the word “allos” and it means another of the same kind. Here is 
one stool and then here is another. There it’s another of the exact same 
kind and that’s the word that Jesus used here. He said I am going to go 
away and I am going to send you another, that is another One who is just 
like Me, who’s going to come and be with you and who’s going to be in you. 
And so this Holy Spirit is not some force out there that’s just sort of 
active and moving, something mysterious. Certainly we don’t see Him, we 
don’t fully understand the work of the Spirit. But in the very real sense, 
we need to understand that the Holy Spirit is not just a heavenly force 
He’s a person, living, moving, working, active, fulfilling the mission and 
fulfilling the ministry of Jesus Christ in us. And so we need to 
understand that. 
 
We also need to understand something else about this real person, the Holy 
Spirit and that is that not only is He not a force, neither is He simply a 
blanket. Heh, you know the Bible says here: 
 
“…I will send you another Helper,…” 
 
If you have a original, a King James from 1611, it says: 
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“…I will send you a Comforter,…” 
 
And most of us when we think of a comforter, we think of something we 
sleep under. Right? Isn’t that what we think about? We sleep under a 
comforter. Or we go home and we look at our bed and there’s a comforter on 
the bed. It’s very interesting that Samuel Chadwick, a believer of another 
generation said this, he said a…: 
 
“The translation Comforter entirely misses the mark and is responsible for 
untold mischief in both doctrine and experience. It misrepresents the 
mission of the Spirit and has led many believers to think less of 
obligation than of comfort and has associated religion with soothing 
consolations rather than conflict. The need of our lives is not comfort, 
but power.” 
 
And he’s making the distinction here that when the word comfort was 
originally used it had the idea of the Latin, which was, with strength, 
with power, with fortes and yet some of us want to only see the ministry 
of the Holy Spirit as being a soothing blanket. Now don’t get me wrong, 
there is a ministry of comfort in the Holy Spirit and the Spirit 
definitely covers our weaknesses, our hurts, our needs and the Spirit 
ministers to us in that hour. But the ministry of the Holy Spirit and this 
person is not just simply somebody to come alongside you and say, “There, 
there, there, there, it’s gonna be okay.” No! The Holy Spirit is there to 
say, let’s go, let’s do it, in the power of Jesus Christ you can do it. 
 
Wycliff is actually the translator who first used the word comfort in his 
translation in the 14th Century and interestingly enough, he used that same 
word over in Philippians chapter 4 and verse 13: 
 
I can do all things through Christ who comforts me. 
 
Is what he said, he was talkin about strength and so we’re talkin about 
the personality of the Holy Spirit, we’re not talking about a force, we’re 
not talking about a blanket, we’re talking about the very 3rd member of the 
Trinity, the Godhead who is moving, active, working, helping you and 
helping me to live the life that Jesus desires in us. So number one, 
recognize the personality of the Holy Spirit. 
 
Number 2: RELY ON THE ACTIVITY OF THE HOLY SPIRIT. We must rely on the 
activity of the Holy Spirit. There are some things that He is doing that 
we need to understand and we ultimately need to receive and to believe in 
our lives. And so, tonight, if I could simply take you on line to try to 
understand what it is to live on line with the Holy Spirit and to simply 
a…, be involved in the activity of the Spirit in your life, I’m going to 
simply take you there and to try to help you to understand several 
different facets of what the Holy Spirit is actively doing in your life 
and in my life, the ready resource that is available to you and to me 
because of what the Holy Spirit is doing in our lives. And so I’ve taken 
you tonight to holyspirit.com [pause for congregation laughter] He’s the 
other Helper and when you go there what you immediately discover is that 
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there are at least 5 things that the Holy Spirit is doing in your life. 
 
Number 1: And most importantly, the ministry of the Holy Spirit is a 
ministry of INDWELLING. You are what you are and who you are in Christ 
tonight because the Holy Spirit of God indwells you, if you have received 
Jesus Christ into your life. This is the difference between a…a Christian 
and a non-Christian, a believer and a non-believer, someone who is saved 
and someone who is lost. There is a new life source in you if you have 
received Jesus Christ into your life. You see you and I were made to be 
inhabited. We were not meant to be people of a vacuum. God made us and God 
breathed into man the spirit of life. Now man sinned against God and when 
the Bible said: 
 
In the day that you eat of the fruit of the tree of the knowledge of good 
and evil, you will surely die. 
 
Now we know that Adam and Eve didn’t just take a big bite and fall over. 
They didn’t die physically, but they died spiritually and there was a 
vacancy inside of mankind and all of mankind spends life and time and 
energy trying to fill the vacancy and the void that can only be filled by 
the life-giving source of the Holy Spirit. 
 
Blaise Pascal, I’ve given you this quote on the back of your worship guide 
tonight, there under the lifeconnection. Blaise Pascal said: 
 
“There is a God-shaped vacuum inside everyone that only God can fill.” 
 
And people spend their lives trying to fill up the hole, the vacuum and 
yet there’s only One who can fill you and enable you to live life, it is 
the Holy Spirit. You need life and that’s the ministry of the Spirit. Look 
again there in John chapter 14 and verse 17 as we’ve read tonight: 
 
“the Spirit of truth, whom the world cannot receive, because it neither 
sees Him nor knows Him; but you know Him, for He dwells with you and will 
be in you.” 
 
That is the indwelling work of the Holy Spirit. And so the Holy Spirit has 
come to inhabit us. If you were to look at another passage of Scripture, 
I’ve provided it here on the screen tonight, with just a quick click, 
Roman’s chapter 8, verse 9 thru 11: 
 
9But you are not in the flesh but in the Spirit, if indeed the Spirit of 
God dwells in you. Now if anyone does not have the Spirit of Christ,… 
 
What does the rest of that say? You say it with me. 
 
…he is not His. 
 
Don’t ever listen to somebody who tells you that you get saved by Jesus 
and then sometime later you get the Holy Spirit. The Bible clearly says if 
you don’t have the Spirit, you don’t belong to Jesus. Because the Holy 
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Spirit is the One who comes in to you to minister the life of Christ to 
you and then the Bible goes on to say in this same passage: 
 
10And if Christ is in you, the body is dead because of sin, but the Spirit 
is life because of righteousness. 11But if the Spirit of Him who raised 
Jesus from the dead dwells in you, He who raised Christ from the dead will 
also give life to your mortal bodies through His Spirit who dwells in you. 
 
You are now the residence of the Holy Spirit of God. What: 
 
…know you not that your body is the temple of the Holy Spirit…? 
 
That’s what the Bible says in 1st Corinthians chapter 6 and verse 18 and 
following. Your body is the temple of the Holy Spirit. The Holy Spirit has 
taken up residence in you and so the first thing that the Holy Spirit is 
doing and actively a part of in your life is that He is indwelling you. 
You don’t have to hang on to Jesus till you get to heaven, Jesus is living 
in you and He is gonna take you to heaven by fulfilling the promise of His 
Spirit. 
 
The other work that is mentioned there is the ILLUMINATING work of the 
Holy Spirit. Not only the indwelling work, but the illuminating work of 
the Holy Spirit. Back in John 14 and verse 26 we see again that the Bible 
says: 
 
“But the Helper, the Holy Spirit, whom the Father will send in My name, He 
will teach you all things, and bring to your remembrance all things that I 
said to you.” 
 
The Holy Spirit’s role in life is to illumine you and to illumine me, to 
teach us, to help us to be able to live the life that Christ desires of 
us. We look again over in chapter 16 of the Gospel of John, John chapter 
16 and we look together there beginning in verse 7: 
 
7“Nevertheless…” 
 
Jesus says, same speech, same gathering, same group of people. 
 
“Nevertheless I tell you the truth. It is to your advantage that I go 
away; for if I do not go away, the Helper will not come to you; but if I 
depart, I will send Him to you. 8And when He has come, He will convict the 
world of sin, and of righteousness, and of judgment: 9of sin, because they 
do not believe in Me; 10of righteousness, because I go to My Father and you 
see Me no more: 11of judgment, because the ruler of this world is judged. 
12I still have many things to say to you, but you cannot bear them now.” 
 
The ministry of the Holy Spirit is a ministry of illumination. He is 
enlightening us and helping us to see and to know the truth. One other 
passage of Scripture I won’t ask you to turn to it, but I’ll put it on the 
screen here for you, 1st Corinthians chapter 2 says:   [verse 12-13] 
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12Now when we have received, not the spirit of the world, but the Spirit 
who is from God, that we might know the things that we have been freely 
given by God. 13These things we also speak, not in words which men’s wisdom 
teaches but which the Holy Spirit teaches, comparing spiritual with 
spiritual. 
 
You want me to tell you one of the greatest encouragements to me tonight 
as I stand here? It is that what I am so limited and inadequate to be able 
to describe, to explain and to tell you, God is doing for you and for me 
through the illuminating work of His Holy Spirit. That’s just wonderful 
for me. I wanna do my very best to prepare. I wanna do my very best not 
just to stand here in a monotone voice and begin to just hope that you 
would pay attention to everything that I said tonight because I’m a 
preacher standin in a pulpit with a Bible and hope that you would like 
everything that I have to say tonight and that these things are important 
because they’re true. No, I get a little more animated that that, right? 
[pause for slight congregation laughter] And I’m gonna do my very best to 
get your attention and not let you go to sleep. [more laughter] I tell 
people all the time that one thing I do know about the particular calling 
of my life is that I have a lot in common with anesthesiologists, we both 
put people to sleep and it’s somethin that’s common in the ministry. But 
my encouragement tonight is that there’s an illuminating work that is 
going on and while I’m seeking to speak to you the Holy Spirit’s out there 
turning lights on and that’s an incredible thing. You see the work of the 
Holy Spirit is this, He calls, He calls, He convicts, He convinces, He 
converts and He changes people’s lives. That’s the illuminating work of 
the Spirit, He’s calling you to Christ. Some of you tonight, you’re here, 
spiritually you have no idea where you are, but you know that there’s 
something in you. There’s a voice calling you, not one that you hear out 
loud, but from deep within. That is the calling work of the Spirit seeking 
to bring you to a place where you can see the light and here the life and 
then the Holy Spirit is convicting you and He’s sayin that’s right, that’s 
true, you need to hear it. And then He convinces you and when you say 
that’s right, Jesus I’m a sinner, Jesus I need to be saved, Jesus I need 
Your strength, boy in that moment He will convert you and He will change 
you to become…   < turn tape >  …the desires in your life, there is the 
illuminating work of the Holy Spirit. 
 
And then there’s the ENABLING work of the Spirit. The enabling work of the 
Holy Spirit. That is, it is the Holy Spirit who helps us to do what we 
can’t do in our own strength. That’s where I’ve started in this whole 
discussion, is that how my best will always be less than what God desires. 
Romans chapter 8 in verse 26 the Bible say: 
 
Likewise the Spirit also helps us in our weakness. We don’t know what to 
pray as we ought… 
 
Have you ever gotten ready to pray and you just, I don’t even know what to 
pray? I don’t…Lord, I don’t know what to say, I don’t know what to pray, I 
don’t know what to do. But how beautiful is this? 
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…We don’t know what to pray as we ought, the Spirit Himself makes 
intercession for us with groanings that cannot be uttered. 
 
And as I come before the Lord and even as I struggle to shape words and 
thoughts and to stay on track and to pray, God’s not looking for 
eloquence, He just looking for my dependence and I depend upon Him and 
express that the Holy Spirit does that for me. He helps me in prayer. He 
helps me in living out the Christian life to have the character of Christ. 
In my flesh there is nothing but the flesh that is evident of fallen man. 
I’ve known Christ since I was 14 years of age and I wish that I could tell 
you that I no longer battle with sin because I’ve studied the Scripture, 
I’ve been to seminary, I’m a minister of the gospel, I do all these 
things. I wish I could just tell you that the further I’ve gone and the 
more I’ve had that sin is just less and less in my life. I want you to 
know I still deal with the impulses of sin in my life, because in my flesh 
there’s no good thing. But at the same time there’s a new resident inside 
of me and that resident is the Holy Spirit and He’s the One that enables 
me to live out the life of Christ and who even prompts me to live a life 
according to the will of God. Paul taught it this way in Galatians chapter 
5:    (verse 16-21) 
 
16I say then: Walk in the Spirit, and you will not fulfill the lust of the 
flesh. 17For the flesh lusts against the Spirit, and the Spirit against the 
flesh; and these two are contrary so that you do not do the things that 
you wish. 18But if you are led by the Spirit then you are not under the 
law. 19Now the works of the flesh are evident, which are: adultery, 
fornication, uncleanness, lewdness, 20idolatry, sorcery, hatred, 
contentions, jealousies, outbursts of wrath, selfish ambitions, 
dissensions, heresies, 21envies, murders, drunkenness, revelries, and the 
like;… 
 
Dallas Morning News, my life and your life unchecked. But the Bible goes 
on to say” 
 
22But the fruit of the Spirit is love, joy, peace, longsuffering, kindness, 
goodness, faithfulness, 23gentleness and self-control… 
 
Last fall our pastor preached a series of messages on the fruit of the 
Spirit. The Spirit life, the Spirit fruit, how can I be this way? Because 
the Spirit, when He is in charge, He’s in…He’s in me, but when I am under 
His influence and under His control, He lives out the life of Christ in 
me. He helps me, He allows me, He enables me to be a loving person, a 
joyful person, a longsuffering person, all of these things because they 
are the fruit of the indwelling work of the Spirit. 
 
There’s another ministry of the Spirit that I wanna point out to you and 
that’s the RETRIEVING ministry of the Spirit. The retrieving ministry, 
that is that the Holy Spirit has an incredible ability as we receive the 
Word of God and as we hear the truth of God, at key moments and in key 
points of need in life, to retrieve the Word of God and to minister it to 
our hearts. It’s why you need to learn the Bible. It’s why you need to 
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know the Scriptures. It’s why you need to study the Scripture. Hear the 
Word of God, because as you get it in you life, the Spirit of God will 
begin to use it sort it, bring it up at the most important moments in 
life. I cannot tell you how many times in a moment of need there has been 
the right word, the right thought, the right guidance, because the Holy 
Spirit of God has gone over and picked up something in the Scripture and 
brought it right back. It’s not because I’m smart or because I have all 
this categorized in my mind. I want my mind to be submitted to Christ, but 
it’s more than a mind thing, it’s a ministry thing. It’s the ministry of 
the Holy Spirit, because Jesus said He will take what is Mine and He will 
teach you and He will bring to your remembrance, verse 26, 14:26: 
 
“…He will…bring to your remembrance all things that I have said to you.” 
 
The Holy Spirit, He just leads and works and guides. You’re out and you 
meet someone, you have an opportunity to witness, you’re thinkin, oh my 
goodness what’d I learn in that witnessing class, how and I gonna say 
this, which is the order first? Is it forgiveness, available, no…no, let’s 
see is it a…, grace man…no it’s…it’s, you know and suddenly the Holy 
Spirit just helps you know what to say and yes you struggle and yes you’re 
nervous, but you know what? The retrieving ministry of the Spirit is to 
use the Word of God in your life. 
 
There’s one other thing that He does and that is His PRESERVING ministry. 
Preserving, now I know immediately you’re thinking about just 
preservation, that is of my life and He does that as I will point out in 
my last statement tonight. But what I mean here is that He preserves the 
course of the direction of my life according to the purpose of God. What I 
mean here is that he will allow me to live my life for things that matter 
more than just now, today in this moment. Where do I get that? Well, look 
again by over in John 16. In John 16 and verse 13 Jesus said: 
 
13“…when He the Spirit of truth, has come, He will guide you into all 
truth; and He will not speak of His own authority, but whatever He hears 
He will speak; and He will tell you things to come.” 
 
Things to come! 
 
14“He will glorify Me,…” 
 
There’s only one thing that’s going to matter in all eternity; it is 
living my life for the glory of God. In fact it’s my greatest desire as a 
believer is that in all things I would glorify Him. Well, therefore how am 
I going to be preserved unto this purpose, how am I going to stay on 
course, how am I gonna live out a life that brings glory to God? It’s the 
preserving ministry of the Spirit where He is always persevering and 
therefore preserving the intent of my life to be lived to the glory of 
God. He will lead me to glory, because He’s working in me. 
 
2 things that we’ve seen tonight: 
We need to recognize the personality of the Holy Spirit. 
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We need to rely on the activity of the Holy Spirit. 
 
Last thing: 
WE NEED TO REST IN THE SECURITY OF THE HOLY SPIRIT. Look over in the book 
of Ephesians, chapter 1 and I want us to read together beginning in verse 
13, Ephesians chapter 1, verse 13 the Bible says: 
 
In Him… 
 
That is Jesus! 
 
…you also trusted, after you heard the word of truth… 
 
How was I able to hear the word of truth? It was the ministry of the Holy 
Spirit who helped me to see, the light went on, I understood my need for 
Christ. He is the Spirit of truth. He brought the truth of Christ to my 
heart. In Him, in Jesus, I believed after I heard: 
 
…the word of truth, the gospel of salvation; in whom also, having 
believed… 
 
Now once I’ve heard and I’ve received and believed on the name of Jesus: 
 
…you are sealed with the Holy Spirit of promise, 
 
Sealed, you know, about the best we can do today is Tupperware, that’s 
what we think about on a seal, a little bit of Tupperware. You know, 
kinda, whoosh…, locks in the freshness. But I want you to know in that day 
of time to be sealed meant to take hot wax on a legal document, to drop 
that wax and to take the signet of the king or of the magistrate or of a 
governor and to press it in to that wax until it was officialized and it 
became law, it became authentic, it became something that was irrevocable 
unto the authority of the one who ruled. And the Bible says that you have 
been: 
 
…sealed with the Holy Spirit… 
 
He isn’t comin and goin, He is there to stay and you have been sealed with 
the Holy Spirit of promise who is the guarantee of our inheritance until 
the redemption of the purchased possession, oh, one more time, to the 
praise of His glory. He’s gonna take you all the way home, never leave 
you, never forsake you, never leave you and therefore abandon you. He is 
your strength. He is your security. Oh, how I pray that you would know and 
experience the ministry of the Holy Spirit, the power of the Holy Spirit 
in your life. 
 
 
 
 


